



SCHOOL NEWS

Dear Parent/Guardian,

We are thrilled to have Miss Hodgson back in Earth class this week and a warm welcome to Mrs Ali who is the new seconded deputy Headteacher in Venus class.

I would like to take this opportunity to say how thrilled I am to be acting headteacher at Lowerhouse. Working closely with parents and carers is very important to us all at the school as together we can improve the educational outcomes for all the children in our care - giving them the best possible choices for their future. If you have any concerns no matter how small please make an appointment to see me.

Kind regards

Mrs Webster

Dates for Your Diary Next Week				
MONDAY 16 th April	TUESDAY 17 th April	WEDNESDAY 18 th April	THURSDAY 19 th April	FRIDAY 20 th April
	Enrichment Day - EARTH - Inventors and Inventions	No After School Clubs Today - Staff Training		Family Assembly at 9am SATURN Class Visit to DEWA Roman Experience, Chester
MONDAY 23 rd April	TUESDAY 24 th April	WEDNESDAY 7 th February	THURSDAY 8th February	FRIDAY 9 th February
NEPTUNE Class Visit to MOSI, Manchester	JUPITER Class Visit to Sealife Centre, Blackpool.			Family Assembly at 9am

Attendance for Last Week		
Saturn	98%	
Mars	96.7%	
Jupiter	94.1%	
Earth	93.2%	
Neptune	93%	
Mercury	88.6%	
Venus	97.2%	

Overall school attendance was 94.2% Well done to SATURN class who had the highest attendance.

KS2 SATs >

SATS take place week commencing the 14th May. All Year 6 children are welcome to attend the two clubs that Mrs Webster is running. Mental methods on a Monday and Grammar Guru on a Thursday. Both clubs run after school until 4.30 pm

DATES:

School Closes for Half Term on Friday 25th May at 3.30 and will open on Wednesday 6th June. School is Closed for May Day on Monday 7th May.

Lowerhouse - Inspiring a lifelong love for learning!



Assemblies this week have been linked to safety in and outside school.

This week Miss Blackburn delivered an online safety assembly on Tuesday and I delivered a safety awareness assembly on Wednesday. Please ask your child about how they can keep themselves safe in and outside school.

Below are useful websites about online safety. These links can also been found on our school website.

http://www.childnet.com/resources/how-tomake-a-report

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventingabuse/keeping-children-safe/share-aware/

https://www.net-aware.org.uk/#

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventingabuse/keeping-children-safe/onlinesafety/parental-controls/



Reminder

Footwear - Pupils should wear smart and sensible black school shoes only. Trainers can be worn for outdoor games only and pumps for indoor PE.

Please can all children have the required footwear in school every day.

On Monday 19th March 2018, all children took at Lowerhouse Junior School took part in a Sports Relief themed day. For this day they came in sporty non-uniform and donated money towards Sports Relief.



Golden Book

During today's assembly the following children were presented with Golden Awards:

Saturn: Elliott Turner-Unthank, Caycie-Lea Burgess, James Green, Courtney Plumb

Mars: On a trip to DEWA Roman Experience

Jupiter: Ethan Appleby, Felix Forster, Max Dugdale, Honey Lumby Earth: Tony Davies, Jaydon Middleton, Ellie-Mai Barnes, Kiyah-Kay King Neptune: Liam Pickard, Bo McKavett, Daniel Atkinson, Ben Waring

Mercury: Kella Catlow, Amelia Atkinson, Harley Howarth, Harlea-Mai Coates

Venus: Christina Plane, Paige Bernard, Lucas Bolton, Olivia Bowles





